UPR of Jordan October 24th 2013
Norway thanks the delegation of Jordan for the presentation here today.
We have witnessed some positive development regarding women’s human rights since the last UPR.  Norway remains, however, concerned that women are still discriminated against within the legal system and that various forms of violence against women are widespread.  

 Norway recommends Jordan to: 

· Amend the Citizenship and Nationality Law to enable Jordanian women to pass on their nationality to their children and spouses on an equal basis with Jordanian men;
· And to:
· Lift reservations to Articles 9 and 16 of the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women relating to nationality and to discrimination in family relations.
During the previous round of UPR, Jordan accepted the recommendation to further promote an open and free press where journalists may report about all political, social and economic matters without fear of retribution. However, the Jordanian authorities have maintained tight restrictions on freedom of expression and the development has taken a negative direction since the outbreak of “the Arab Spring”. Amendments to the Press and Publication Law from 2012 put restrictions on local internet news pages, demanding that they hold a license from the Press and Publication Department. 
Norway therefore recommends Jordan to:
· Rescind the recent amendments to the Penal Code, Press and Publications Law, and the Law of Information System Crimes;
· And to:
· Abolish or amend all Penal Code articles that place impermissible restrictions on freedom of expression. 
